
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Sept 2012 
Holy Spirit Council 7264 

Knights of Columbus 

Events: 

Sept 29 

Corporate 

Communion 

6:00 PM Mass 

Oct 13 

Golf 

Tournament 

Oct 14 

Burrito 

Breakfast 

Nov 11 

Tootsie Roll 

Drive 

 

Meetings: 

Sept 11 

Business 

Meeting 7:15 

PM 

Sept 25 

Planning 

Meeting 7:00 

PM 

 

To receive your 

newsletter via 

email, please 

send your email 

address to 

wayne.wienke@

yahoo.com 

Weatherford, Texas 

Dear Brother and Sir 

Knights; 

In the past month we 

have accomplished a 

couple of enjoyable events.   

Sister Mildred’s party 

was a big success; I wish 

to thank all who helped 

and attended.  Also, the 

Marian Prayer Service 

which was held at the end 

of the month was attended 

by around 190 

parishioners.   

It is events like these 

that I believe help 

strengthen our faith and 

parish community. 

Unfortunately, it is with 

sadness that we ended this 

month with the passing of 

SK Joseph L. Bayer.  He 

will be missed by many 

Knights not only in our 

council but throughout the 

Fort Worth Area.  May he 

rest in peace, Amen.  

As we move forward to 

reach our Charity Goals, I 

wish to remind you that we 

need your support for our 

“12
th

 Annual Golf for 

Charity Tournament” to be 

held on October 13
th

.   

The Council is looking 

for all members to support 

our largest fund raiser for 

charity.   

I ask that you please 

consider a hole sponsor or 

Grand Knights Report 

 help us find one sponsor 

that our committee has not 

contacted, such as your 

Doctor, Lawyer, favorite 

restaurant or maybe a 

friend that owns a business.  

This is our largest fund 

raiser and we need all the 

help we can muster.    

To those who have 

answered the call for 

support I Thank You.   

An urgent reminder IF 

you still have football 

tickets in your possession, 

we need to sell and turn 

them back into Brother 

Larry Sprankel.  They are 

due back to state by 

September 7
th

, so please try 

to get them to Larry 

quickly.   

During the month of 

September our recruitment 

committee will be 

encouraging parishioners to 

join the Knights of 

Columbus. Our drive will 

start on the weekend of 

Sept. 8
th

 and 9
th

; if you are 

able to assist Brothers Dale 

Burchfield and Brother Leo 

Davis, please let them 

know.  If you know of a 

prospective individual that 

would make a good Knight 

then please encourage them 

to join us.  We have a goal 

of 9 new members to reach 

this fiscal year.  

There will be a 4
th

 

degree exemplification 

in Fort Worth October 

19
th

 to the 21
st
.  If you 

have not made your 4
th

 

degree and wish to do 

so, then contact me for 

the information and 

paper work.  4
th

 degree 

is Patriotism in the 

Order.     

Other upcoming 

events to remember are; 

Corporate Communion  

on September 29
th

  at 

the 6 pm Mass; Our first 

Burrito Breakfast will 

be October 14th; the 

yearly Tootsie Roll 

Drive on November 

11
th

; Christmas Parade 

is Dec 1
st
; and Our 

Christmas Party 

December 15
th

.  

Information on these 

events will be made 

available at our 

meetings and in the next 

few newsletters. 

Our next 2 meetings 

are Sept. 11
th

 and the 

24
th

 I hope to see you 

there.  Please feel free 

to contact me or come 

up to me and let me 

know how we are doing 

as a council.    

Fraternally yours; 

John W Achtyl 

Grand Knight 



 

 

 
 
 

Holy Spirit Council 7264 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Prayer Intentions 

 

Membership  

If there are any 

changes to your 

address, phone 

number, etc, please 

notify Financial 

Secretary John 

Young at 

john.youngtx@gmail

.com or by calling 

(817) 596-4359 

We ask 

Father 

McGivney 

and St. 

Stephen, Pray 

for us. 

 

At the August Business Meeting, we were asked to remember 
these individuals in our prayers: 

 
Joe Bayer  
Betty Young  
Jim Taffee  
Duane Tallman  
Beverly Gore  
Cathy Bitto  

Joannie Rapkoch  
Patricia Tracey RIP    
Jan Bateman  
Betty Binzer  
David Miller 
Leona Achtyl   
Andre Blanchard RIP   

 

If you have any 
friends or family 
member that you 
believe would be 
a good Knight 
please give their 
name to Dale 
Burchfield, 817-
313-0721 

 

mailto:john.youngtx@gmail.com
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GRAND KNIGHT: 

John W. Achtyl 

R (817) 629-0178 

C (817) 901-6540 

CHAPLAIN: 

Fr. John Casey 

R (817) 596-9585 

C (817) 304-2930 

FINANCIAL SECRETARY: 

John R. Young 

3108 Cimmaron Rd. 

Weatherford, 76087-9152 

R (817) 596-4359 

C (817) 239-7595 

DEPUTY GRAND KNIGHT: 

Norbert E. Stanislav 

R (817) 599-4799 

C (817) 723-9140 

CHANCELLOR: 

Joseph Wright 

R (817) 599-0443 

RECORDER: 

David Straka 

B (202) 501-0631 

C (682) 239-7460 

TREASURER: 

David A Yaniko 

R (817) 441-7960  

C (817) 688-0301 

ADVOCATE: 

Linnet Wetwiska 

R (817) 441-8908 

WARDEN: 

Leonard P Wright 

R (817) 576-9278 

B (817) 293-0292 

C (817) 266-1750 

INSIDE GUARD: 

Daniel Brown 

R (817) 629-3902 

B (817) 935-4574 

C (817) 629-6731 

OUTSIDE GUARD: 

James Nowak 

R (817) 441-9223 

C (817) 946-8574 

ONE YEAR TRUSTEE: 

David C Frye 

R (817) 341-6145 

C (678) 427-8325 

TWO YEAR TRUSTEE: 

Dale Burchfield 

R (817) 596-0113 

C (817) 313-0721 

THREE YEAR TRUSTEE: 

Lawrence Bierschenk 

R (817) 596-8110 

C (817) 597-6032 

LECTURER: 

Robert Tracey 

R (817) 596-8545 

C (817) 613-7680 

 

 

 

 

Grand Knight John Achtyl presents 2
nd

 and 3
rd

 degree certificates to 
Charles Hill at the Aug 14 business meeting. 

Lawrence A Bierschenk, David J Straka, and Deacon Wally Kunath 
discuss the Aug 25

th
 Marian Prayer Service dedicated to Our Lady of 

Guadalupe.  The Icon, the image of Our Lady of Guadalupe, has 
been blessed by His Holiness Pope Benedict XVI and touched to the 
original image of Holy Mary of Guadalupe on St. Juan Diego's tilma. 
The image also has the signature of the Rector of the Basillica of Our 
Lady of Guadalupe and was sealed with a bit of soil from the first 
Church at Tepeyac Hill - the very terrain on which Our Lady appeared 
to St. Juan Diego almost 480 years ago. 

 



 

 

 
 

Lawrence Bierschenk reads a portion of the Marian Prayer program 
before Mass on Aug 25 at St Stephen’s in Weatherford. Holy Spirit 
Council 7264 hosted the Marian Prayer Program dedicated to Our 
Lady of Guadalupe the weekend of Aug 25-26, 2012. The Fort Worth 
Diocese will have the Icon from now until July 2013.  
 

Several hundred parishioners gathered at the St Stephen Holy Spirit Center August 12
th
 to express 

appreciation to Sister Mildred Gordon for her 60 years of service to the Sisters of the Holy Spirit and Mary 
Immaculate, and for the outstanding kindness and generosity she has shown to everyone at St Stephen. 

Sister Mildred Gordon, 60 years 
of service to the Sisters of the 
Holy Spirit and Mary Immaculate 
Orders. 


